Re: Followup on Closure of PCC/Meeting between Corr Cmmr and SCC

From: Mark Bertels

Fri, Aug 19, 2016 02:52 PM

<mebertels@gmail.com>

Subject: Re: Followup on Closure of

PCC/Meeting between Corr

Cmmr and SCC

To: claudia.dolfi

<claudia.dolfi@mtaonline.net>

Cc: Roberta Mason

<imskool@mtaonline.net>, Jim

Tapley <jimtap1@hotmail.com>,

George Rauscher

<gdr@mtaonline.net>, Sierra

Alcantra

bratt@mtaonline.net>,

Sandra Myers

<myerssandra44@gmail.com>,

buzbys <buzbys@hotmail.com>,

Nancy Bertels

<nancy.bertels@matsugov.us>

Thanks Jim. I will need some input from the our Council members to propose a meeting date with Commissioner Williams. The sooner the better in my opinion.

SCC members -- please review your schedules and suggest a good day to meet with Mr. Williams. The more people that attend the better. We could also offer a meeting date before August 31st if he can be available.

Appreciate your efforts Jim.

On Fri, Aug 19, 2016 at 8:58 AM, claudia.dolfi <claudia.dolfi@mtaonline.net> wrote:

----- Original message -----

From: Jim Sykes < jimsykesdistrict1@gmail.com>

Date: 8/18/16 11:06 PM (GMT-09:00)

To: Mark Bertels < mebertels@gmail.com >

Cc: Claudia Dolfi <<u>claudia.dolfi@mtaonline.net</u>>, George R <<u>gdr@mtaonline.net</u>>, Jim Tapley <<u>jimtap1@hotmail.com</u>>,

Roberta Mason < imskool@mtaonline.net >, Sandra Myers

< <u>myerssandra44@gmail.com</u> >, Sierra Alcantra-Hansen

bratt@mtaonline.net>, buzbys@hotmail.com, Nancy Bertels

<<u>nancy.bertels@matsugov.us</u>>

Subject: Followup on Closure of PCC/Meeting between Corr Cmmr and SCC

Hi All-

After the last SCC meeting I asked the Boro Manager to invite the Corrections Commissioner to the Assembly Meeting. Aug 2, the date of your letter to the Governor, Deputy Commissioner Clare Sullivan actually called in to the Assembly meeting. You can hear her exchange with me and other Assembly members about 31 minutes into the recording at radiofreepalmer.org. Didn't learn much new as I asked the questions I could remember from the SCC discussion at the end of July. I specifically invited her or the Commissioner to get in touch with you about attending your next meeting at the end of this month.

Today I had the chance to meet with the Governor and Corrections Commissioner Williams. Cmmr Williams stated that he is happy to work with the Sutton CC to come and have a live conversation and answer questions. I wrote the date of your next meeting down for him, and he said he would be in Southeast on that day, but is willing to work with you to find a good date and looks forward to meeting with the people of Sutton.

Please contact <u>dean.williams@alaska.gov</u> in order to set something up and feel free to reference our conversation in Wasilla. Please keep me in the loop as I will attend if at all possible.

Hope it can be something useful.

Jim Sykes

District 1 Matanuska Susitna Borough Assembly Member

Phone: 354-6962

From: claudia.dolfi Fri, Aug 19, 2016 08:58 AM

<claudia.dolfi@mtaonline.net>

Subject: Fwd: Followup on Closure of

PCC/Meeting between Corr

Cmmr and SCC

To: Mark Bertels

<mebertels@gmail.com>,

Roberta Mason

<imskool@mtaonline.net>, Jim

Tapley <jimtap1@hotmail.com>,

George Rauscher

<gdr@mtaonline.net>, Sierra

Alcantra

bratt@mtaonline.net>,

Sandra Myers

<myerssandra44@gmail.com>,

buzbys <buzbys@hotmail.com>

----- Original message -----

From: Jim Sykes <jimsykesdistrict1@gmail.com>

Date: 8/18/16 11:06 PM (GMT-09:00)

To: Mark Bertels < mebertels@gmail.com >

Cc: Claudia Dolfi <claudia.dolfi@mtaonline.net>, George R

<gdr@mtaonline.net>, Jim Tapley <jimtap1@hotmail.com>, Roberta

Mason <imskool@mtaonline.net>, Sandra Myers

<myerssandra44@gmail.com>, Sierra Alcantra-Hansen

<bratt@mtaonline.net>, buzbys@hotmail.com, Nancy Bertels
<nancy.bertels@matsugov.us>

Subject: Followup on Closure of PCC/Meeting between Corr Cmmr and SCC

Hi All-

After the last SCC meeting I asked the Boro Manager to invite the Corrections Commissioner to the Assembly Meeting. Aug 2, the date of your letter to the Governor, Deputy Commissioner Clare Sullivan actually called in to the Assembly meeting. You can hear her exchange with me and other Assembly members about 31 minutes into the recording at radiofreepalmer.org. Didn't learn much new as I asked the questions I could remember from the SCC discussion at the end of July. I specifically invited her or the Commissioner to get in touch with you about attending your next meeting at the end of this month.

Today I had the chance to meet with the Governor and Corrections Commissioner Williams. Cmmr Williams stated that he is happy to work with the Sutton CC to come and have a live conversation and answer questions. I wrote the date of your next meeting down for him, and he said he would be in Southeast on that day, but is willing to work with you to find a good date and looks forward to meeting with the people of Sutton.

Please contact <u>dean.williams@alaska.gov</u> in order to set something up and feel free to reference our conversation in Wasilla. Please keep me in the loop as I will attend if at all possible.

Hope it can be something useful.

Jim Sykes

District 1 Matanuska Susitna Borough Assembly Member

Phone: 354-6962

From : Jim Sykes Thu, Aug 18, 2016 11:06 PM

<jimsykesdistrict1@gmail.com>

Subject: Followup on Closure of

PCC/Meeting between Corr

Cmmr and SCC

To: Mark Bertels

<mebertels@gmail.com>

Cc: Claudia Dolfi

<claudia.dolfi@mtaonline.net>,

George R

<gdr@mtaonline.net>, Jim

Tapley

<jimtap1@hotmail.com>,

Roberta Mason

<imskool@mtaonline.net>,

Sandra Myers

<myerssandra44@gmail.com>,

Sierra Alcantra-Hansen

<bratt@mtaonline.net>,

buzbys@hotmail.com, Nancy

Bertels

<nancy.bertels@matsugov.us>

Hi All-

After the last SCC meeting I asked the Boro Manager to invite the Corrections Commissioner to the Assembly Meeting. Aug 2, the date of your letter to the Governor, Deputy Commissioner Clare Sullivan actually called in to the Assembly meeting. You can hear her exchange with me and other Assembly members about 31 minutes into the recording at radiofreepalmer.org. Didn't learn much new as I asked the questions I could remember from the SCC discussion at the end of July. I specifically invited her or the Commissioner to get in touch with you about attending your next meeting at the end of this month.

Today I had the chance to meet with the Governor and Corrections Commissioner Williams. Cmmr Williams stated that he is happy to work with the Sutton CC to come and have a live conversation and answer questions. I wrote the date of your next meeting down for him, and he said he would be in Southeast on that day, but is willing to work with you to find a good date and looks forward to meeting with the people of Sutton.

Please contact <u>dean.williams@alaska.gov</u> in order to set something up and feel free to reference our conversation in Wasilla. Please keep me in the loop as I will attend if at all possible.

Hope it can be something useful.

Jim Sykes District 1 Matanuska Susitna Borough Assembly Member

Phone: 354-6962